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Reeseville Police
Department

When calling the police

{department's non-
emergency phone,
please leave a detailed
voicemail.

| Leave your name, a

{ callback number and

§ the address/location of
the complaint.

§If a detailed message is
not left, the issue may
not be resolved.

§ Phone: (920) 927-5272

{Fax: (920) 927-1745
reesevil-

tlepd@netwurx.net

The Village of Reeseville Board
meetings are held on the 2nd
Thursday of each month beginning
at 6:30 p.m. Public comments are
heard for the first 15 minutes of
each meeting. All Village residents
are welcome. If you wish to add
something to the agenda please
contact the Village Clerk. Meeting
minutes will be printed in this
newsletter, however they are not
official until approval at the follow-
ing monthly meeting.

The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is
available to help residents with any
village business such as utility or
tax payments and ordinance in-
quires. She is available by appoint-
ment, 9-4 Monday-Friday.
Please reach out to her if you need
assistance. (608) 575-3097
ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Brush and Branch Pickup

1st and 3rd Monday of each
month. Brush and leaves must be
bagged. Branches need to be a
maximum of 4 feet and tied in
bundles. All branches not tied or
longer than 4 feet will not be col-
lected.

Burn Pile

The burn pile is for brush and
branches ONLY, no other
items may be left there.

Dog Licenses

Dog licenses were due March 31.
Please show your pup some love
and get them new bling for the
collar by getting a license. Appli-
cations are available at
www.reeseville.com.

i To submit and article or
¢ advertisement please email
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2020 Corn Roast Canceled

# The Reeseville Fire Department voted to keep
1 friends and families safe this summer by not
hosting the Annual Reeseville Fire Depart-

1 ment Corn Roast. This will be the first time in
many years that the festival will not be held.

The advertisements and
articles included in this
newsletter are at the dis-
cretion of the editor, but
do not necessary express
the views of the Village or
the editor.

With the requirements for safe and social dis-
tancing The Department felt that it would be
safest for everyone to keep within the CDC
guidelines. It is with great sadness The De-
partment announces this, they hope to be
back next year bigger and stronger.
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VOTING BY ABSENTEE BALLOT
Partisan Primary Election - August 19, 2020

Any qualified elector who is unable or unwilling 1o appear at the polling place on Election Day may submit
a reques! lo vole an absentee ballot to their municipal clerk. A qualified elector is any U S citizen, whe
will be 18 years of age or older on Election Day, who has resided in the ward or municipality where he or
she wishes 1o vote for at least 10 consecutive days before the election. The elecior must also be
registered in order lo receive an absentee ballot. Proof of identification must be provided before an
absentee ballot may be issued.

Contact your municipal clerk and request that an application for an absentee ballot be sent to you for the
primary or election or both. You may also submit a wrilten request in the form of a letler of you may apply for
an abseniee ballot online at MyVote wi gov. Your writien request must list your voting address within the
municipality where you wish to vole, the address where the absentee baliot should be sent, if different and
yous signature. You may make application o your municipal clerk for an absentee ballot in person, by mail,
by fax, by email or at MyVote wi.gov.

Making application 1o receive an absentee ballot by maii
The deadline for making application to receive an absentee ballot by mail is:
Auvgust &, 2020

Note: Special absentee voling application provisions apply to electors who are indefinitely confined to
home or a care facility, in the military. hospitalized, or serving as a sequestered juror. if this applies to you,
contact the municipal clerk regarding deadiines for requesting and submitting an absentee ballot

Voting an absentee ballot in person

You may alse request and vole an absentee ballot in the clerk's office or other specified location during the
days and hours specified for casling an absentee ballot in person,

Village of Reeseville
Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer
206 S Main S1, Box 273
Reeseville, Wi 53579
{608) 575-3097
ReesevilleClerk@gmail com
“By appointment only*
{Monday - Friday, 9.00 am - 4:30 pm)

The first day to vote an absentee ballot in the clerk’s office is / was:
June 23, 2020

The last day to vole an absentee ballot in the clerk’s office:
August 7, 2020

No in-person absentee voling may occur on the day before the election.

The municipal clerk will deliver voted ballots returned on or before Election Day to the proper polling place or
counting location before the polis close on August 11, 2020 Any ballots received after the polis close will not
be counted.
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Notice to Reeseville Water & Sewer Utility Customers

We have some exciting news! The Village has partnered with Softline Data (UBMax) to upgrade our
Water & Sewer Utility billing system. You will notice some changes when you receive your 27 quar- |
ter utility bill. (Don’t fret, our rates have not changed!) With the switch to the new program, we now |
able to offer a Customer Portal where you can make payments and see your account history online.

An EXAMPLE of the new billing postcard is pictured below. The image does not reflect the Village’s |
rates or billing items. The new layout is easier to read and understand. In the past, the payment stub
was perforated on the left side of the billing card, the payment stub is now located on the bottom of
the card (note the arrow).

Utility payments can still be made by mail, by using the drop box located in front of Village Hall or
by credit card, using our new Customer Portal. For online payments, go to ub-pay.com and register
with our Municipal Code: ReesevilleWIs79

We will continue to provide updates as they become available, check our website and/or Facebook
page for details.

We ask that you please inspect your 224 quarter bill for accuracy -review your name and mailing ad-
dress. Contact us if you notice any changes needed.

PEOPLES ggzgef WATER
YOURTOWN, MN 55331 First Class Mail
o s . US. Postage Paid
kea| 03202019 | omisr0te | Y Exceisior, MN 55331
Ress | 111360 |  E111350 ogal | Permit #12 |
gﬁot aagfaﬁce
Faymeni(s |
Water ' j
Sewer f
Fire Protection
Trash |
Totat Due ,
8 4
applied on the 11th or first j GREEN OAKS POOL
working day after, SDUEDATE %‘?g%sm % Nﬁm
YOURCH ,usE ,

Starting with the September 2020 billing, we will be able to go paperless! If you would like to have
tuture bills emailed to you, instead of receiving a postcard, please contact us with the email address
you'd like to use. If you need to update your account or if you have any questions, please reach out
to Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer by phone; call/text (608) 575-3097 or by email Reese-
villeClerk@gmail.com
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. Blocked Storm Prains

With all the summer rains of June there has been plenty of lawn mowing. The maintenance de-
partmentwould like to remind everyone not to allow lawn clippings to go into the streets. During
one big rain leaves, sticks and clippings blocked several storm drains around town. If the drains
are blocked the rain water may cause flooding and property damage. So please be mindful of ordi-
nance Sec. 6-2-11 Unlawful Dumping on Streets "It shall be unlawful for any person to deposit or
cause to be deposited, dump, sort, scatter or leave any rubbish, stone, wire, earth, ashes, cinders,
sawdust, hay, glass, manure, filth, paper, snow, ice, dirt, grass, leaves, construction waste, garbage
or other offensive or noxious material in any public street, sidewalk, alley or upon any public prop-
ell;ty or upon any property of another, without the express permission of the owner of occupant
thereof."” ‘ - .

|

2020 Reeseville Fire Queen

" Adriana Falesnik has been chosen as
 the 2020 Reeseville Fire Queen.
Congratulations Adriana, you will be

REESEVI LE f = X YWN.GRO i%lgcenent representation of Reese-
FIRE DEPT. =T

Local Spotlight Search

The Reeseville Review is looking for
local businesses to feature in the Lo-
cal Spotlight articles for the summer.
B If you have a business you would like
to see please contact the editor.
reesevillereview@gmail.com.
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Joining Forces: The Clyman, Lowell and Reeseville Fire Departments
The Reeseville Fire Department was founded in 1892 with 20 volunteers and a man-powered,
hand-drawn chemical and water engine. The engine took 15 men to operate and was capable of
throwing four barrels of water per minute. At that time water was drawn by hand and homes still
used wood and oil for heating and lighting. There were dozens of businesses in town including a
saddle maker, implement dealer, grocer and three bars. Most of the families worked near where
they lived in Reeseville.

As it is plain to see, life has changed a little. Not only do we have electricity and running water,
fire fighting has also evolved into a modern science requiring extensive training and expensive
technical equipment. However, as technology has grown business have closed or moved away.
Currently many of the people that live in Reeseville commute to work in another community.
This leaves only a few volunteers to respond to daytime emergencies.

With the new challenges of equipment costs and fewer volunteers the Reeseville Fire Department
has sought creative solutions. Clyman and Lowell are experiencing similar challenges so the
three departments and the surrounding townships, The Town Group, have decided to join forces
into one united fire department. As with any new partnership, there are many details to work
out, but the first is a new name. The Town Group wants to foster community involvement and is
asking citizens for suggested names. Names may be submitted to PO Box 178 or the silver box in
front of the village hall. Please include your name along with the suggested Fire Department
name. When a name is chosen a winner will be announced and a reward given.
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Reeseville Public Library
Imagine Your Story

drew Mehan, Financial Advisor, started June 15.
Turn in reading logs and activity pages for prizes.

Reading logs are available on our website, in the
library or in either little library. Look for the story
walk in the Fireman’s Park.

Miss Ellen will be leaving us in July. This would be
a great time to join our team.

We now receive delivery three times per week so
we can fill your holds. If you still want curbside

delivery, just call 927-7390.

WERE HIRING

www.reeseville lib.wius g9zo 927 7390

| 4th of July parade this year! The firetrucks

il dead end ones) to celebrate Independence

il They have invited the Lowell and Clyman Fire

Fourth of July Parade

The Reeseville Fire Department is planning a
will drive around town on most streets (not

Day.

Departments and the First Responders to par-
ticipate as well. The Lowell VFW and The
Reeseville American Legion have also been
asked to join. Other participants are welcome
to follow along. Please note the parade will
not be walking, this is a vehicle parade only.

The parade will line up at the the Reeseville

Community Center at 9:30 AM on the 4th.

The leaders plan to leave at 10 AM to go

around Reeseville. The parade will go to Low-

ell then Clyman after Reeseville. The parade

?/_ill proceed down the streets in all three vil-
ages.

Residents are encouraged to stand in front of
their homes and join in celebrating Independ-
ence Day.

In compliance with social distancing, there
will be no picnic or gathering after the parade.
The Department simply wants to help every-
one to celebrate the day.

Dennis Lee, Owner
MP 873054

920-382-3083
Reeseville, WI
diplumbing92@gmail.com

a Smile
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VFW Post #9392
Are You a Veteran in Crisis or Concerned About One?

Did you know that VA offers same day services in Primary Care and Mental Health at 172 VA
Medical Centers across the country?

Contact the Veterans Crisis Line (1-800-273-8255 and press 1, Chat, or Text 838255.)

ATTENTION VETERANS

Army — Navy — Marines — Air Force — Coast Guard

WWII - Korea - Vietham — Panama — Desert Storm — Bosnia —Iraq — Afghanistan — Many Other
Campaigns

VFW Post #9392 is offering a free first year’s membership to all eligible veterans. Even if you just
need someone to talk to, the VFW is here to help.

Veterans Helping Veterans

Post Phone: 920-927-9392

Facebook.com/VFWP0OST9392

Quartermaster Craig Seaver
' 920-296-5652
cpbseav@yahoo.com

VEFW Post #9392 News & Events
July 28, 2020 - VFW Meeting at the Lowell VFW Post #9392 starts at 7:30 p.m.

The VFW Post #9392 4th Tuesday of the month at the VFW Post, 280 South St., Lowell W1. For
more information about becoming a member contact John Stanton, Post #9392 Commander at
920-206-6926

Lowell VFW is a great place for a family gathering or party!

Lowell VFW Post #9293 is available to rent for events large and small. The club holds up to 250
people for dining with a full kitchen and bar available. Book your wedding, anniversary, birthday,
graduation, confirmation or other event. The hall is available on short notice for a great price! Con-
tact Marty Stanton, at 920-296-6925 or martyrstanton@gmail.com for more information and pric-
ing.

: 3 ,»‘V F ‘ 5 %
L
Quality Spray
Maximum Efficiency Insulation
ALL TYPES OF SPRAY FOAM

Residential & Commercis!
» Sheds = Box Sills » Basements

Herman Gingerich  N2637 Maiden Lane Rd.

' 92&93&3{3&2 Reeseville, Wi 53579
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Immanuel Lutheran Church

210 Lincoln Avenue
Reeseville, WI 53579

920-927-5734
Rev. Don Steinberg, Pastor

Celebrating God And Country — Our annual Patriotic
Worship Service will be held in our church on Sunday, Ju-
ly 5 TH, at 9:00 a.m. Join in as we sing “America, The
Beautiful,” our national anthem, and many other patriotic
songs. Our sermon is “A Truly Patriotic People,” based on
Psalm 20:7. A color guard from the Lowell VFW Post will
be with us to present and post the colors that day. This is
always an impressive and emotional service. Don’t miss it!

All Christian Education classes are in recess for the summer months and will resume on Sunday,
September 13.

All area residents are invited to join us for worship.

For more information, please contact Pastor Don Steinberg at 920-927-5734.

Shared Covenant Ministries Lowell United Methodist Church

Cross Street

Lowell, WI

Sunday Worship Service 10:45 a.m.
920-296-8436

www.scmofwi.org

Come Join Us!

Pastor Renae Dymond
renaethepastor@gsmail.com

 *Additional services in Juneau and Horicon. Check out our website
or look on Facebook for additional information.

Not ready to attend in person? Check us out at: Go to YouTube and type, "Shared Covenant Minis- |
tries" in the search bar and press enter. The above image will appear with the results. Click on that
option and you will find all of the sermons Pastor Renae and Pastor Allie have posted.

Or visit our website: www.semofwi.org and click on the "Click Here to Watch" button at the cen-
ter of the bottom of the page. That will bring you to our Sermons page where you will be able to
click on any message that's available.

As always, if you have any questions, please call Pastor Renae at 920-296-8436 and she will do her |
best to help you.
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Goodbye Peggy Sorenson

Margaret “Peggy” A. Sorenson, 79, of Reeseville and previously of Prairie du Chien, passed away on
Sunday, May 31, 2020 at the Marshfield Medical Center in Beaver Dam.

Peggy was born on December 23, 1940 the daughter of George and
Dorothy (Bremmer) Jeffers in Prairie du Chien. She was united in

marriage in 1973 and deeply loved by John “Dale” Sorenson. Peggy
was a master needle pointer and gifted family and friends with her

creations.

Peggy could out answer anyone in trivia games, she was a voracious
reader, movie buff and quick as a wit, always the smartest in the
room. She was an amazing cook, loved music and bingo. Peggy hada [
heart of gold; she loved animals and would help any stray. Her family §
was blessed to have her, and she graced everyone in her life with love,
comfort, support and a good laugh and story. She taught everyone x
how to love, laugh, gather and have fun. She was one in a million and
we were all lucky to know her.

She will be dearly missed by her husband; Dale, children; John s
Sorenson, Jill (Dan) Petersen, Karen (Dean) Muehl, all of Waukesha, Ginger Bonneau of Chicago
and Daniel Sorenson of Waukesha, her sister; Ginger (Zeke) DesRocher of Prairie du Chien, seven
grandchildren; Joseph, Jesse, Hunter, Holly, Kristin, Rebecca and Courtney, nieces; Christy (Scott)
Burkitt and Heather DesRocher. Peggy is further survived by other relatives and friends.

s N U

She was preceded in death by her parents; George and Dorothy, parents-in-law; John and Jeanette,
and sister-in-law; Barbara Vannucci. A graveside service in Prairie du Chien will take place at a lat-
er date. The Koepsell-Murray Funeral Home in Reeseville is serving the family. To make an online

condolence visit www.KoepsellFH.com.

From The Editor ;
Advertisements and articles for submission to the news-
letter may be emailed to reesevillereview@gmail.com, If
you cannot submit electronically you are welcome to drop
your paper copies off at 300 North Main Street. -

Window Into the Past

In 1933 the village installed a swimming
pool where the Mini Park is now. (Info

and photo from May 1933 edition of The
Reeseville Review)

All submissions must be received by the 25th of each
month to be included in the flowing month’s news.

Advertisement
Prices
Small ad: $5/line

3 line minimum
i Business card: $25
= 11/4 page ad: $40

, 1/2 page ad: $75

Full page ad: $100

All fees due in advance.

Design fees to be negotiated and billed separately. Contact
the editor for details. - : ,




PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
June 11, 2020

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on June 11, 2020 and called to order by Village President, Brian
Miller, at 6:30 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. The following Trustees were present, Chris
Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich, Dave Snow and Grant Rushing. There is one vacant trustee seat.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 24 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village’s
official website.

There were no public comments or input.
Appointment to fill the vacant trustee seat was tabled, there were no interested parties.

The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell.
Motion carried. The consent agenda included approval of the general fund treasury report, the utility
treasurer’s report and the meeting minutes from the previous Board meeting.

Tammy Hampton, from Kunkel Engineering, was present to discuss the resolutions and ordinance
needed for the submittal of the CDBG application. Resolution 2020-4 “Authorizing Resolution to Submit
Community Development Block Grant Applications for the Village of Reeseville” was passed on a
motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Jim Bublitz. A roll call vote was taken; Chris Abell -yes, Jim
Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes, Dave Snow -yes, Grant Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. Motion
carried (6-yes, 0-no, 1-vacancy). Resolution 2020-5 “Authorizing Resolution to Commit Matching Funds
for the Village of Reeseville, WI” was passed on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl
Goodrich. A roll call vote was taken; Chris Abell -yes, Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes, Dave
Snow -yes, Grant Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. Motion carried (6-yes, 0-no, 1-vacancy). Matching
funds will be obtained through a loan with Farmers & Merchants State Bank at an interest rate of 2.25%,
payable over ten years. Ordinance A-102 was repealed and replaced with Ordinance A-127 “An
Ordinance Repealing and Recreating Title 15 Building Codes, Chapter 3 Fair Housing, of the Village of
Reeseville Municipal Ordinances for the Purpose of Adopting Wis. Stats 106.50, as Amended, Relating to
the Equal Rights of All persons to Fair Housing, and Providing Means for the Implementation and
Enforcement Thereof” was adopted on a motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Chris Abell. A roll
call vote was taken; Chris Abell -yes, Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes, Dave Snow -yes, Grant
Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. Motion carried (6-yes, 0-no, 1-vacancy).

Tammy gave a brief engineer’s report. A contractor will be back to fix the landscaping on
Lincoln Street and North Avenue from the 2018 utility improvement project. Kunkel Engineering will
inspect the work following completion. Cost estimates to replace the sanitary sewer on Pearl & Emerald
Street will be available soon.

Police Chief Bahr gave the monthly police report. Citations issued, repairs to the squad, citizen
complaints and calls for service for the month were reviewed by the Board. Discussion was then had on
the squad car. The car has had several repairs, year to date, with the next repair potentially costing over a
$1,000. Chief Bahr was asked to get quotes on used vehicles and obtained a quote from Ewald for a new
squad. Ewald has two new squads on order and should be delivered by August or September. The quote
from Ewald was $33,566. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell to purchase a new squad
from Ewald, for the quote given. A roll call vote was taken; Chris Abell -yes, Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl
Goodrich -yes, Dave Snow -yes, Grant Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. Motion carried (6-yes, 0-no,



1-vacancy). Dave Snow handed out a list of property maintenance issues and the police department will
make contact with the owners.

Fire Chief Gay was absent, no fire report was available.

Chris Abell gave an update on the First Responders. There were six calls since the last Board
meeting, all AEDs have been checked and there is one new recruit from the Village of Lowell. The First
Responders will attend the joint fire department training on June 15%, for water rescue. The Lifestar EMS
report was reviewed.

Dave Snow and Brian Miller attended the Columbus Area EMS Group meeting last month, which
governs Lifestar EMS. The Village will be considered to join the group, as a voting member, in January
2021 and it should be a smooth transition.

There was nothing to report on the Residence Board.
There was nothing to report on the Library, they have not yet met for the month.

Dean Ziegel reviewed the 2019 Compliance Maintenance Annual Report, for the sewer utility.
The Village received a 4.0, which is the highest score possible. Dean thanked the Board for all that they
do to keep the utilities running smoothly. The Board then thanked Dean for all of his hard work. Lead and
copper samples are usually due to the DNR around this time. The DNR had extended the deadline due to
the COVID-19 pandemic. Dean is waiting to hear from the State when he can resume collecting samples.
Overall, the utilities are doing well, even with recent storms. Resolution 2020-6 “Wisconsin Department
of Natural Resources NR208-Compliance Maintenance Resolution for the 2020 Report; Reporting for the
year 2019” was approved on a motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Jim Bublitz. Motion carried.

Dean Ziegel also gave a brief update on the streets and alleys. Due to the recent storms and
residents blowing grass clippings in the streets, Dean and Gary Kohn have had to clean out the storm
drains to prevent blockages. It was also noted that a few large tree limbs fell in the cemetery, one stone
was knocked over and Dean is waiting for a quote to right it,

The Board acted on closing Park Avenue for the Tribute Ride on July 25%. There will be
approximately 150 motorcycles and they will use Park Avenue to rest. The closure will be about an hour
long, between 2:00-3:00 pm. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to approve the
street closure. Motion carried.

Two certified survey maps were reviewed by the Board. The first map is a redivision of lots 1-5
of the sunset crest subdivision and the other map is a redivision of lots 20-22 and lot 37 of the Sunset
Crest Subdivision. Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to approve both certified survey
maps. Grant Rushing abstained; motion carried.

Farmers & Merchants State Bank offered the Village a loan to purchase the new police squad car
at an interest rate of 2%, payable over 5 years, with annual payment installments. Resolution 2020-7
“Resolution for Temporary Borrowing” for the purchase of the police squad car was approved, contingent
on adding the purchase amount of $33,566.00 to be borrowed, on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded
by Dave Snow. A roll call vote was taken; Chris Abell -yes, Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes,
Dave Snow -yes, Grant Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. Motion carried (6-yes, 0-no, 1-vacancy).

The following license applications for the licensing period of 7/01/2020 - 6/30/2021 were
reviewed by the Board: Mobile home park licenses for Reeseville Associates and Sunny Creek Home
LLC, were approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell. Motion carried. Class B
Combination Licenses for Just 1 More LLC and the Reeseville Community Center, were approved on a
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motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich. Motion carried. It was noted for the record that
Chase Bowl and the Reeseville Baseball Association did not apply to renew their licenses. A
Combination Class A License for Sam’s Amoco LLC was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and
seconded by Dave Snow. Motion carried. A Cigarette License for Sam’s Amoco LLC was approved on a
motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded Grant Rushing. Motion carried. Operator’s Licenses for Bettina
Goodhue, Matthew Keel, Benjamin Keel, Autim Erdman, Christine Raabe, Sandra Pocius, Ashley
Gilbert, William Carey and Marilyn Zietlow were approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by
Chris Abell. Motion carried.

Discussion was had on the current ordinance “Signal Receiving Antennas” sec. 13-1-150. The
Public Health & Welfare Committee will meet to suggest possible revisions. Discussion was tabled.

The April 2020 building permits, issued by Kunkel Engineering, were reviewed by the Board.

Dave Snow noted that General Code is working on the Code Book and will have a table of
contents to be reviewed, available by the end of the month.

There was nothing to report on Public Property.
There was nothing to report on the Community Center.

There was nothing to report from the Recreation Department. Dean Ziegel noted that the water
was recently turned on at the baseball diamonds.

Appointment to the Board of Appeals was tabled.

President Brian Miller appointed Brenda VonRueden to the Library Board for a 3-year term.
Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to accept the appointment. Motion carried.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

BP $194.44 Ziegel, Dean $1,455.03
Abell, Christine $1,466.70 Abell, Christine $966.49
Beal, Denise $336.17 Kromm, Darrell $76.19
Kohn, Gary $52.57 Kromm, Kay $138.53
Harmsen, Derek $461.30 Bahr, Scott $347.87
Gebhardt, Terrence $83.05 Galvan, Elaine $279.26
Didion, Ellen $296.72 Kromm, Kay $1,254.60
Rehberg, Kittara $58.88 Ziegel, Dean $2,249.36
Advanced Disposal $3,514.86 APG of Southern WI $330.00
Cardmember Services $2,582.43 Cory’s Lawn & Snow Service $2,582.43
Cory Birrenkott $225.00 Dodge County Clerk $274.04
Dodgeland School District $717.63 Environmental Specialists $100.00
GFC Leasing $346.65 Kay Kromm $61.96
Kunkel Engineering Group $903.93 Lifestar EMS $1,091.95
Mid-American Research Chemical $269.08 Midwest General Repair $88.42
Nehmers Greenhouse $77.68 Park Avenue Towing & Repair $75.95
R&R Insurance $4,841.00 TDS $46.40
TDS $305.48 US Cellular $1.35

US Cellular $39.00 US Cellular $73.59
US Postal Service $76.00 We-Energies $2,624.16
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United States Treasury $2,825.94 WI Dept of Revenue $537.52
John Deere Financial $187.32

TIF 3
Kunkel Engineering Group $1,050.00

Sewer Utility
Water Utility Hawkins $2,067.77
Hawkins $805.14 Kunkel Engineering Group $315.00
Kunkel Engineering Group $210.00 Reeseville Water Utility $2,875.00
O’Connor, Wells & Vander Werff $350.00 Softline Data $53.25
Softline Data $53.25 Village of Reeseville $3,221.68
Village of Reeseville $12,412.13 Water Essentials $160.00
We-Energies $730.69 We-Energies $3,510.45
WI DNR $125.00 ‘WI Rural Water Association $157.50
WI Rural Water Association $157.50 Transfer to Sewer Equip. Replacement Fund ~ $1,800.00

Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Grant Rushing that the bills be approved and the Clerk-
Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer



